
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 

 



 
 
 
 

 
 

 

 
 
 
Issue 204                       November 2018 

CƘŀƛǊƳŀƴΩǎ Thoughts    
Every November 1st Reading (YMCA) Sea Scout Group gather outside St Mary Church to take part in our towns 
Annual Remembrance Day Parade. Every year I feel more proud of the whole group as our attendance dominates 
the parade. With over 70 members of 1st Reading attending, we are by far the largest group there.  

  

This year being the 100th year since the end 
of the 1st World War, we remembered on 
our wreath. Daniel George Davies who was 
killed in the Battle of the Somme in 1917 aged 
18 years, his body was one of those never 
found so his name is commemorated on the 
Thiepval Memorial to the Missing in France.  
Daniel joined the Troop of 1st Reading YMCA 
Scouts when it formed on 19th February 
1908. In 1911 aged 13 Daniel was awarded 

the Scout Silver Medal for saving a man from drowning. On 4 August 1914 War was declared, Ψ6 Battalion the 
Berkshire RegimentΩ was formed at Brock Barracks Reading in September 1914 and Daniel joined very soon 
afterward when he was only 16 even though the minimum age was 18. Another 1st Reading Scout who is listed on 
the National Scout Roll of Honour is 2nd Lieutenant Reginald E Cripps of the 1st Reading YMCA Troop who was 
killed in action on 5th November 1917 at Leper, West Vlaanderen, Belgium. Reginald who was with the Prince 
Charlotte of Wales (Royal Berkshire Regiment) was the older brother of Jack Cripps who was a Leader of the Group 
ς see Group history. Some will remember that Frank Jennings was on his way back from the Isle of Wight after 
visiting Jack at Camp when he drowned in the Solent. We salute the memory of Daniel and Reginald.  

 

The Scout Association created a special Remembrance Neckerchief that 
Ƨǳǎǘ ƘŀǇǇŜƴŜŘ ǘƻ ōŜ ƛƴ ƻǳǊ DǊƻǳǇΩǎ ŎƻƭƻǳǊǎ ŀƴŘ L ƴƻǘŜ ǘƘŀǘ ǎŜǾŜǊŀƭ 
members of 1st Reading were wearing them at the parade. The Scout 
Association poppy and badge were on the back of neckerchief.  
 

My thanks go to 
everyone who 
attended and 
especially to our 
Colour bearers; it is a 
long march from St 
Marys Butts to The 
War Memorial at 
The Forbury 
Gardens. I was also 
delighted to see 

Ƴŀƴȅ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ǇǊƻǳŘƭȅ ǿŜŀǊƛƴƎ ǘƘŜƛǊ ǊŜƭŀǘƛǾŜΩǎ ƳŜŘŀƭǎ ƛƴ ƘƻƴƻǳǊ ƻŦ ƳŜƳōŜǊǎ ǘƘŜƛǊ ŦŀƳƛƭƛŜǎΦ 
 

Silly Facts: -  
It is physically impossible for pigs to look up into the sky. 
It is impossible for most people to lick their own elbow. (try it!) 
A crocodile cannot stick its tongue out. 



Grants received in 2018  
The Leslie Sell Charitable Trust: -  We are grateful to The Leslie Sell Charitable 
Trust for their donation of £500 towards the cost of redecorating our boathouse 
earlier this year. It is received with thanks. 
 

Admiralty Fund: -  We are again very grateful to the Admiralty Fund for 
their grant of £2488.00 towards the purchase of a KataKanu and 50 new 
buoyancy aids. This is a special fund open only to Royal Navy Recognised 
Sea Scout Groups. Out of over 500 Sea Scout groups in the UK, we are one 
of the 101 Royal Navy Recognised Sea Scout Groups eligible to apply to this 
fund. The fund will provide funds to purchase boats and equipment on a 
50/50 basis, which means we must match their funding and purchase only 
what we applied to the grants board for. A KataKanu is a small version of a 
Bell Boat seating up to six people   particularly suited to our younger Scouts, Cubs and Beavers. 
 

Leadership update: - Our Group Secretary Jennifer Wiles has decided to join Cubs as an 
Assistant Cub Scout Leader. We welcome Jennifer as a Leader but this also means we 
should say goodbye to her as our secretary as warranted Leaders cannot hold this post. I 
am looking to find another parent willing to help our Sea Scout group by taking over this 
role primarily to take and distribute the minutes of our Group Executive meetings 6 times 
ŀ ȅŜŀǊΦ LŦ ȅƻǳ ǿƻǳƭŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ƪƴƻǿ ƳƻǊŜ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜ ǊƻƭŜ ǇƭŜŀǎŜ ǎǇŜŀƪ ǘƻ ȅƻǳǊ ŎƘƛƭŘΩǎ {ŜŎǘƛƻƴ 
Leader or email me directly. 
 

Fundraising in 2019: - On Friday 28th September, a powerful 7.5 magnitude earthquake hit the island of Sulawesi 
in Indonesia. Shortly after, a deadly tsunami tore through the region, flattening everything in its path and turning 

thousands of homes to rubble. Families have 
been left devastated as they struggle with the 
catastrophic aftermath. Over 2,100 people 
have died and 200,000 have nowhere to call 
home. Their homes were destroyed, badly 
damaged, or inaccessible. 
 

At our November Group executive meeting 
Leaders and Executive members agreed that 
the 1st Reading (YMCA) Sea Scout Group 
should support the Shelter Box charity by 
ƘƻƭŘƛƴƎ ŀ ΨGroup-Sleep-hǳǘΩ to raise the 
money to buy a shelter box, the cost is £520. 
The box contains a tent, a light, tools, water 
bottles, water purification tablets and 
cooking pans for a family of four. The boxes 
can be dropped into disaster zones by 
helicopter or distributed by boat, cart or on 

ŦƻƻǘΦ CǳǊǘƘŜǊ ƛƴŦƻǊƳŀǘƛƻƴ ƻƴ ǘƘŜ ΨGroup-Sleep-hǳǘΩ and how to contribute, will be published once we have planned 
it in full early next year.  

Kevin Ware Chairman      
 

World War I ς 1st Reading YMCA 
The 1st World War came along in 1914 and this undoubtedly affected the Group. It is known 
that the Troop suffered casualties during the war as seen above. The Scouts were 
encouraged to carry out work towards the war effort such as guarding railway bridges and 
as seen from ƻƴŜ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ƻǿƴ {ŎƻǳǘΩǎ Patrol book of 1918/19 a record was kept of the number 
of hours put in. Our own Frank Jennings was little more than a boy when he went from the 
1914 summer camp to join up and went on to be awarded the following medals: - Military 
Medal, Military Cross and Croix de Guerre. 

Silly Facts: -  
In the course of an average lifetime, while sleeping you might eat around 70 assorted insects and 10 spiders, or    
more. 
Rubber bands last longer when refrigerated. 



Lest We Forget 
²ƘŜƴ L ǿŀǎ ȅƻǳƴƎ όƧǳǎǘ ŀŦǘŜǊ bƻŀƘ ƭŜŦǘ ǘƘŜ !Ǌƪύ ǿŜ ǎŀƴƎ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ƘȅƳƴǎ ƛƴ {ǳƴŘŀȅ {ŎƘƻƻƭΦ hƴŜ ǎŀƛŘ άWŜǎǳǎ ǿŀƴǘs 
ƳŜ ŦƻǊ ŀ ǎǳƴōŜŀƳέ ŀƴŘ ŀƴƻǘƘŜǊ άWŜǎǳǎ ōƛŘǎ ǳǎ ǎƘƛƴŜ ǿƛǘƘ ŀ ŎƭŜŀǊ ǇǳǊŜ ƭƛƎƘǘ Χ ȅƻǳ ƛƴ ȅƻǳǊ ǎƳŀƭƭ ŎƻǊƴŜǊ ŀƴŘ L ƛƴ 
ƳƛƴŜέΦ ¢ƻŘŀȅ ǿƘŜƴ ǘǊƛǇǎ ǘƻ ǘƘŜ Ƴƻƻƴ ŀǊŜ ǘŀǳƎƘǘ ŀǎ ƘƛǎǘƻǊȅ ŀƴŘ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴ ƪƴƻǿ ƳƻǊŜ ŀōƻǳǘ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƳƻōƛƭŜ ǇƘƻƴŜǎ ǘhan 
ǘƘŜƛǊ ŜƭŘŜǊǎΣ ŎƘƛƭŘǊŜƴΩǎ ƘȅƳƴǎ ŀǊŜ ƳƻǊŜ ǊŜƭŜǾŀƴǘΦ Iƻǿ-ever we should not dismiss past events and things as useless. 
Maybe it would be great if we DID smile more and be like sunbeams. My wife and I went on holiday recently and 
the staff were helpful and smiling. It made such a difference to our holiday. I write this just after Remembrance 
5ŀȅΣ ŜƴŘƛƴƎ ǘƘŜ ²ŀǊ ǘƻ ŜƴŘ ŀƭƭ ǿŀǊǎΣ ά¢ƘŜ ǿƻǊƭŘ ŘƛŘ ƴƻǘ ƭŜŀǊƴ ŦǊƻƳ ƛǘǎ ōƛƎ ƳƛǎǘŀƪŜǎ ŀƴŘ Ƴŀƴȅ ǿŀǊǎ ƘŀǾŜ ǘŀƪŜƴ ǇƭŀŎŜ 
since. So let us smile more often, be loving instead of angry and learn from the past. 
 

A lady Cub leader was in trouble with her husband. She had spent £300 on a new dress and they were not well off. 
ά²Ƙȅ ŘƛŘ ȅƻǳ Řƻ ƛǘέ ƘŜ ŀǎƪŜŘΦ ά²Ŝƭƭ L ƭƻƻƪŜŘ ƛƴ ǘƘŜ ǿƛƴŘƻǿΣ ǎŀǿ ƛǘΣ ǘǊƛŜŘ ƛǘ ƻƴ ŀƴŘ ƛǘ ŦŜƭǘ ƭƛƪŜ the devil was telling 
me to buy ƛǘέΣ άǿƘȅ ŘƛŘƴΩǘ ȅƻǳ ǎŀȅ gŜǘ ōŜƘƛƴŘ ƳŜ {ŀǘŀƴέΦ άL ŘƛŘέ ǎƘŜ ǊŜǇƭƛŜŘ άŀƴŘ ƘŜ ǎŀƛŘ Lǘ ƭƻƻƪǎ ƎƻƻŘ ŦǊƻƳ ōŜƘƛƴŘ 
ŀǎ ǿŜƭƭέΦ  That's all for now, BE PREPARED for more next time and KEEP SMILING. 

Ken Mills (A VERY old Scout) 

General Knowledge Quiz 
1. What colour beret is usually worn by United Nations peace-keeping troops? 
2. Which British TV comedy series starred Wendy Craig with Geoffrey Palmer as her dentist husband? 
3. Was John F. Kennedy a Democrat or Republican? 
4. The millionth of which British car rolled off the production line in 1961? 
5. Hugo Drax was the villain of which James Bond Film? 
6. What is the capital town of the island of Sicily?  
7. There is a village in France near the Somme which has a one letter name. Which letter is it? 
8. What is the name of the postmistress in Postman Pat?  
9. In Morse code, which letter is denoted by a single dot?  
10. Which country has the longest coastline in the world?  
11.What is the name of the smallest owl in Britain - the snowy owl or little owl? 
 

Scout Leader in Charge   Mike Davidson    
Assistant Scout Leaders Cliff Coombes, Claire McNicholas, Ronald Shearman 
 Louise Tott, Jade Coombes, Sam Cuss   
Section Assistant Eddie Tott.  
Explorer Scout Leader   Michael Shellard, Jake Willett      
Section Assistant    Ian Willett    
Cub Leader    Jon Evans      
Assistant Cub Leader   Ian Sherwood, David Patson, Olivia Christian  
Beaver Leader    Caroline Ware    
Assistant Beaver Leader   Michelle Willett,  
Section Assistants   Rosemary Whitehead  
Chairman    Kevin Ware    
President    Stephen Sherwood 
Group Treasurer   Jeremy Harris    
Secretary     Jennifer Wiles 
YMCA      Ray Jones 
Boathouse Committee Chairman Mike Wyatt 
Group Quartermaster   Aaron Harvey 
Beaver Parent    Paul Juster 
Cub Parent    Stephen Douce 
Scout Parent    Brendan Paine 
Explorer Parent    Louise Tott  
Others Judy Westwood, Pearl Davidson, Martin Foley, Vic Hills 
 

Silly Facts: - 
Almonds are a member of the peach family. 
Most people fall asleep in seven minutes. 
The giant squid has the largest eyes in the world. 
Tigers have striped skin, not just striped fur. 



Beaver Log Chew 
The autumn term began for Beavers on 7th September. We welcomed eight new Beavers to their first 
meeting where our theme was getting to know you. The parachute game was very popular, with Mr 
crocodile gobbling up all the Beavers as he circled around under the parachute, peals of laughter were 

heard as the Beavers were dragged away for supper! Welcome to Ollie, Rory, Iwan, Tom, Harriet, Ibraheem, Joshua, 
and Wilf plus Max and Ethan who joined us later in the term.  
 

I had a late summer holiday, which meant I left my assistant leader Ratty in charge for two Fridays. The first Friday 
I was away, found the BŜŀǾŜǊǎ άƭƻŎƪŜŘέ ƻǳǘ ƻŦ ǘƘŜ Ƙŀƭƭ. Not sure what happened there so Ratty held the meeting in 
the park ς despite this hiccup the Beavers all gained their Experiment badge completing several experiments 
including making a potato powered clock and having a great time with fluorescent slimeτperhaps that was better 
played with outside than indoors after all! 
 

As a Beaver Colony, we like to support a 
charity once a year. This year we 
decided to support the annual  
Macmillan Coffee Morning. The 
Beavers enjoyed icing cakes and playing 
cooking related games, raising £51 for 
the charity ς well done everyone.  

 

We visited St Michaels Church in 
Tilehurst  at the beginning of 
October for a fantastic evening 
learning  about bell ringing. By the 
time we went home every Beaver 
had used the hand bells  to play 
Jingle Bells and braved the narrow 
spiral staircase leading up to the bell 
tower where they were allowed to 

ring one of the large church bells. Our thanks go the St Michaels bell ringers for their wonderful hospitality. 
 

We attended the annual Reading Central District Beaver camp fire and sauage sizzle held at 103rd Reading 
on Saturday  October 13th. Thank you to 103rd for hosting a fantastic evening . We enjoyed joining in all 
the action songs and eating hotdogs- yummy. We have also enjoyed the Group Bonfire Night at our 

boathouse on November 2nd. Our thanks to the  team lighting  fireworks , attending the bonfire, cooking and 
serving the hot dogs. 

 

Beavers made their own ΨFields of RemembranceΩ from 
green playdough and lollystick poppies which we laid out in 
the number 100 marking the 100th  anniversay of the end of the First World War. Grandpa Beaver joined us for the 
evening wearing his medals. Ratty brought in her late Fathers army uniforms for the Beavers to look at and also 
some medals from the First World War belonging to  members of her family.  
 

It was  lovely to see 14 Beavers attending the towns Remembrance Parade on Sunday 11th November and marching 
with the whole of 1st Reading from St Mary Butts to the War Memorial at the Forbury Gardens, Well done to 
everyone who attended. You marched very well together, making our practice evening pay off. Well done also to 
Anthony our flag bearer and Rory who helped assisitant Scout Leader Cliff to lay the wreath.  
 

Silly facts: -  
²ƘƛƭŜ ȅƻǳ ǎƭŜŜǇ ȅƻǳ ŎŀƴΩǘ ǎƳŜƭƭ ŀƴȅǘƘƛƴƎΣ ŜǾŜƴ ǊŜŀƭƭȅΣ ǊŜŀƭƭȅ ōŀŘ ƻǊ ǇƻǘŜƴǘ ǎƳŜƭƭǎΦ 



We have been working towards gaining the My Skills Challenge Badge over two 
weeks, playing games to encourage knowledge on how to be healthy, taking 
exercise, learning our addresses, rolling our necherchief correctly, lighting a 
candle safely and making a machine. We chose to make mini catapults from 
lollysticks which fired coloured matchsticks across the  hall.  
 

Finally we are looking forward to joining the up with our Cubs and Sea Scouts for the group end of term Christmas 
outing to Red Kangaroo  Trampoline Park .                    Kit, Beaver Leader 

Thames Valley Air Ambulance 
1st Reading (YMCA) Scout Group have been collecting clean 
plastic milk bottle tops for well over 15 years in support of the 
Thames Valley Air Ambulance. 
Please support the groups  efforts by bringing in your milk bottle 
tops ς give them to your childs Section Leader to pass on to KIT 
(Caroline Ware) from Beavers. Kit regularly has black bags of milk 
bottle tops dropped off at her house including some from as far a 
field as a Church in Henley. If you would like to arrange to drop off 
larger quantities of milk bottle tops then call Kit on 07718 770206. 

 

News from YMCA Reading 
Our residents arrive at Reading YMCA, often homeless, abused and desperately in need of a safe place to stay with 
care, to help these very troubled young people. We focus on young people and help them play an active and 
fulfilling role within their community. 
We believe that every young person should have a safe place to stay. 
We believe every young person should have someone they can trust. 
We believe that every young person should be able to fulfil their potential. 
 

Our main areas of work are: - Providing supported accommodation for up to forty 16-25 year olds in crisis. 
²ŜΩǾŜ ƘŀŘ ǎƻƳŜ ǎǳŎŎŜǎǎ ƛƴ ƳƻǾƛƴƎ ƻƴ ǎŜǾŜǊŀƭ ȅƻǳƴƎ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ƛƴǘƻ ǘƘŜƛǊ ƻǿƴ ŀŎŎƻƳƳƻŘŀǘƛƻƴ Ǿƛŀ ǘƘŜ wŜƴǘ DǳŀǊŀƴǘŜŜ 
Scheme through the local authority. Due to the change in Floating Support Service, we are still providing support 
to those young people until they are allocated a support worker from Launchpad. One of our recently moved on 
residents has engaged well with Christians Against Poverty to address her long standing debt issues and has 
successfully turned what looked to be unaffordable private renting, and has now become affordable. 
 

Our next focus will be to reinvigorate the activities programme and LΩŘ ƭƛƪŜ ǘƻ ƘŀǾŜ ŀ ǊŜƎǳƭŀǊ п-6-week programme 
looking at cookery, based around life skills such as budgeting, finding your way around a kitchen and basic recipes.  
¢Ƙƛǎ ƛǎ ŜǎǇŜŎƛŀƭƭȅ ƛƳǇƻǊǘŀƴǘ ŀǎ Ƴŀƴȅ ƻŦ ƻǳǊ ȅƻǳƴƎ ǇŜƻǇƭŜ ŎƻƳŜ ŦǊƻƳ ōŀŎƪƎǊƻǳƴŘǎ ǿƘŜǊŜ ǘƘŜȅ ƘŀǾŜƴΩǘ ȅŜǘ ŘŜǾŜƭƻǇŜŘ 
these kind of life skills, this can range from working a washing machine to shopping healthily and making a meal. 
 

Harun & I have also signed up to the Reading Half Marathon and LΩƳ ƘƻǇƛƴƎ ƘŜ ǿƛƭƭ ƎŜǘ ƳŜ ǘƘǊƻǳƎƘ ƛƴ ŀ ǉǳƛŎƪŜǊ 
ǘƛƳŜ ǘƘŀƴ LΩǾŜ ŎƻƳǇƭŜǘŜŘ ƛǘ ōŜŦƻǊŜΗ 
 

In looking towards Christmas, many of our young people will be spending Christmas 
alone, with staff and other residents, for company. We are acutely aware that 
Christmas is a difficult time for people, young and old, who are alone. We are 
writing to local businesses, and supermarkets to ask for donations to support us to 
deliver a nice Christmas dinner and some gifts for our otherwise, isolated young 
people. We believe that all of our residents, regardless of the reasons for them 
being here, deserve to have as enjoyable time as possible, during this period when 
we are able to enjoy the time we have available to spend with our families. 
 

We very much appreciate the contribution from our own Scout Group towards our 
residents Christmas and should anyone wish to follow this with their own 
contribution please contact me or Rachel James at Reading YMCA. 

Kirstie Brock Team Leader ς Support Service, YMCA Reading 
 

Silly Facts: -  
The "sixth sick sheik's sixth sheep's sick" is believed to be the toughest tongue twister in the English language. 
If a Donkey and a Zebra have a baby, it is called a Zonkey. 



Cub Report 

 
 

Camp and The Summer Session: - We opened the second half of this year with a camp at the boathouse ς 
glorious weather, eating outdoors and a boat-trip down to Caversham Bridge for ice-creams (below ς Daniel 
showing how one poses when eating an ice-cream).  For once, no traditional rain on camp! 
 

 
We set certain tasks for the Cubs, from pitching their own tents to making their dinner. In groups they made from 
scratch a Korma and Cheesecake. The latter was judged by leaders on structure, presentation and taste. It came 
down to a decision that could have been a Bake Off drama with arms being thrown in the air ς Akela got to sample 
all four cheesecakes so was a very happy leader! 

Something we want all Cubs to 
experience is line-throwing.  Left, 
Jacob and Conrad are seen with 
Cubs in the water. Daniel, left, 
reaches out for a long throw. We 
were fortunate to borrow Ronald 
from the Scout section to help us 
on water activities over the 
Summer session. Cliff, who we 
would all have heard at 
Remembrance Sunday(!), also 
provided us several evenings with 
kayaking. I did not think it 
possible yet the Cubs had 
opportunity to use the launch 
rollers, sliding in a kayak to drop 
several feet into the water - no 

photos yet imagine their expression on Christmas morning and that is how each looked dropping into the water. 
 

Trails, Bells and The YMCA: - Owl organised a night walk 
through Clayfield Copse in September with a flour trail 
leading us through the deep dark woods. No bears and no 
lost Cubs /phew. At the end of the trail, thank you to Becky, 
hot dogs were waiting for all. 
 

For our last session at The Warren we visited St Peters church 
where Cubs learnt a little of the church, went up the bell 
tower and played music on some lovely sounding hand bells.  Our thanks to the Reverend Judith Ryder for organising 
this session. 


